
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
25 February 2014 

 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
You are requested to attend a meeting of Lerwick Community Council to be held in 
the Town Hall Chamber, Town Hall, Lerwick at 7.00pm on Monday 3 March. 
 
The next meeting Lerwick Community Council will be on Monday 7 April 2014. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
K Semple 
 
Katrina Semple 
Clerk to the Council 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LCC Members Literature in Office 
 
No new literature 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

LERWICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
  

CHAIRMAN 
Mr Jim Anderson 
66 Breiwick Road 
Lerwick  
Shetland ZE1 0DB 
  
Tel. 01595 693540  or 07803 342304 
Email: chair@lerwickcc.org.uk 
  
 

 
CLERK 
Mrs Katrina Semple 
Community Council Office 
1 Stouts Court 
Lerwick 
Shetland ZE1 0AN 
 
Tel. 01595 692447 or 07818 266876 
Email. clerk@lerwickcc.org 
www.lerwickcc.org 
  
  
  
 

 



 
BUSINESS 
 
1.  Hold the circular calling the meeting as read 
 
2.  Apologies for absence 
 
3.  Approve minutes of the meeting held 3 February 2014 

 
4.  Business arising from the minutes 

 
5.  Proposal of Planning Application – North Staney  Hill – Mr Alan Farningham, Farningham Planning 

 
6.  Shetland Leader Programme 2014-2020 
 
7.  Request for Comment  –  Cycling in Shetland-Road Safety Advisory Panel -  Cycling In Shetland 

Note: Permission has been granted to submit comment following March meeting of LCC 
 

8.  Community Council By-election 2014 
 
9.  Correspondence 

 9.1 Comment re Late Hours Catering Extensions – PS Douglas Livitt, Police Scotland 
 9.2 Local Policing Plan Priorities – PS A MacInnes, Police Scotland 

9.3 Notification for Review - Planning Application 2013/376/PPF  Bankfield, Lower Sound, Lerwick – Mr 
& Mrs A McKay 
9.4 Community Council Core Funding – Mr M Duncan, Grants Officer, Shetland Islands Council 

 
10. Financial Reports 

10.1 Core Funding Financial Report as at 25 February 2014 
10.2 CDF Funding Financial Report as at 25 February 2014 

  
11. Funding Opportunity 

11.1 Lloyds TSB Foundation for Scotland 
  

12. Parking Place for Disabled Persons Vehicle – Order 2014 
12.1Cruester View 

Note: New housing scheme next to Hoofields 
 

13. Parking Place for Disabled Persons Vehicle – Revocation No.1 – Order 2014 
13.1 Kanterstead Road, Lerwick (at frontage of No 17 Sandveien) 

 
 

14. Planning Applications 
14.1  2014/003/PPF – Erect Workshop/Store, North Ness – Mr Michael Stewart 
14.2 2014/048/PPF – North of Mavine Cottage, Lower Sound, Lerwick – Mr & Mrs S Paul 

 
15.Lerwick Planning Applications – February 2014  

 
16. Any Other Business 
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MONDAY 3 FEBRUARY 2014 

At a meeting of LERWICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL held in Town Hall Chamber, Town Hall Lerwick, at 
7.00pm 
 
  
 

Members 

  Mr E Knight    Ms K Fraser  
  Mr D Ristori    Mrs A Simpson 
  Mr A Johnston     Mr A Wenger  
  Mr J Anderson    Mr W Spence 
  Mr A Carter    Mr A Henry 
  Mr S Hay  co-opted member   Mrs E Williamson arrived 7.20pm 
             
  
  

Ex-Officio Councillors 

  Cllr M Stout    Cllr M Bell  
  Cllr J Wills  left 8.00pm   Cllr P Campbell    
     
  
 

In Attendance 

  Ms Helen Budge, Director, Children’s Services, SIC 
  Mr Trevor Smith, Project Manager, Capital Programmes, SIC 
  Mr Gordon Murray, Ryder Architects  
  Ms Annie Say, Natural Capital  
  Ms Annie Nicolson, Clerical Assistant, Children’s Services, SIC 

Mrs K Semple, Clerk to the Council 
 

  
 

Chairman 

  Mr J Anderson, Chairman to the Council presided. 
 
02/14/01 
 

Circular 

  The circular calling the meeting was held as read. 
 
02/14/02 
 

Apologies for Absence 

Apologies for absence were received from Mr M Peterson, Ms A Westlake, Cllr C Smith 
and Cllr A Wishart 
 

02/14/03 
 

Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting held on 6 January were approved on the motion of Mrs A 
Simpson and seconded by Mr D Ristori. 
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02/14/04 
 

Business Arising from the Minutes 

01/14/04 Public Toilets – Charitable Trust Proposal  The Chairman reassured 
members that he would obtain a response from Mr J Riise, Executive Manger, 
Governance & Law, SIC  for discussion at the March meeting of Lerwick Community 
Lerwick Community Council. 

  (Action: Chairman) 
 
  01/14/13 item 13.1 Meeting Invite – Queens Baton Relay – Sanna Aitken, Active 
  Schools Co-ordinator, SIC 
  Ms K Fraser advised that she had attended the meeting. 
 
  She stated that the Queens Baton Relay would be a big event for Lerwick and that she 
  planned to prepare a report for the Clerk to distribute to members, or for discussion
  during the March meeting of Lerwick Community Council. 
  (Action: Ms K Fraser) 
 
  Amendment  

01/14/19 Mr M Peterson previously contacted the Clerk to request that the minute be 
corrected to state that the beach in question should be referred to as the beach  at 
Tarland.  Also, at the January meeting, he had stated that two-thirds of the beach had 
been regarded, not the whole beach. 

  
02/14/05 Update – proposed New Anderson High School - Ms Helen Budge, Director,  
  Children’s Services; Mr G Murray, Ryder Architects; Mr Trevor Smith, Project  
  Manager, Capital Programmes; Ms Annie Say, Natural Capital and Ms Annie  
  
 

Nicolson, Clerical Assistant, Children’s Services 

  Ms H Budge, Director, Children’s Services expressed her thanks for the opportunity to 
  provide members with a progress report regarding the proposed new Anderson  
  High School. 
 

She hoped that members would be able to see that the feedback from previous 
meetings, and open meetings, were reflected in the updated drawings and plans.  Ms 
Budge added that that they were still engaging with, and listening to, the public and 
groups by way of arranging meetings and open events. 

 
  She informed members that they were ever closer to submitting a planning  
  application. 
 
  Mr G Murray, Ryder Architects, advised that a significant change to the original plans 
  was to bring the car park in closer proximity to the teaching block; cutting it into 
  the hill. 
 

Additionally, in order to assist in maintaining the context of the site, the cycle path 
and pedestrian  route would be maintained. 
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The plan was for the school itself to be four storey’s high, about the height of the 
playing field floodlights.  Sensitive to the historical significance of the Broch, and 
Cairin’s on the hill, care would be taken to keep simplicity of form and ensure that the 
building did not break the skyline. 

 
  Mr Murray stated that they had tried to match the idiom of a traditional building, but 
  break down the mass by using a mix of materials such as concrete, glass and metal,
  and root the building into the landscape.   
 
  Mrs E Williamson Arrived – 7.20pm 
 
  To assist in breaking down the mass, materials would be fitted horizontally and  
  vertically, on a solid base, taking into consideration the play of light onto the building 
  and the impact of the climate. 
 

In designing the building, consideration had also been given to facilitate future 
expansion, if needed.  

 
  Cllr J Wills thought that the proposed plan looked uncompromisingly modern, when it 
  was the policy of Shetland Island’s Council to respect the vernacular. 
 
  In addition, he expressed concern at the proposal to excavate part of the hillside to 
  accommodate the car park; he suggested that building the school to the north of the 
  site would negate the need for excavations to accommodate the car par, and leave the 
  current Caravan and Camping site alone. 
 
  Cllr Wills stressed that he loved the layout, his concern was with the proportion  
  of the building and where it would sit.  
 
  Mr Murray acknowledged that the design was not traditional, and never would be, but 
  reiterated that the careful use of materials would help to break down the mass and 
  link the building with the landscape. 
 
  Mr E Knight agreed that further north was a more suitable site for the school, leaving 
  the Caravan Site alone. 
 
  The Chairman enquired why tin was chosen, instead of wood, to clad the building; 
  wood was much more sustainable. 
 
  Mr Murray replied that the use of wood cladding had not been ruled out, but as it 
  would have to be thick hardwood, there were budget implications. 
 
  Mr Knight enquired what would happen with the Helipad. 
 

Ms Budge replied that it would have to be relocated as, although a helicopter could 
land on a football pitch or play park, it was recognised that it was better to land on 
hardstanding.  The football pitches offered a clear open entry for helicopters and it 
was hoped that a suitable site could be identified further down from the current site, 
still close to Gilbert Bain Hospital. 

 



Lerwick Community Council Draft Minutes – February 2014 
Subject to approval at the March 2014 meeting 

Page 4 of 11 
 

 
 
  Concern was raised with regard to the access and egress of the proposed school site; 
  Ms Budge was asked if a one way system had been explored. 
 

Ms Budge replied that the question had been raised in the past but Roads, SIC had 
expressed their apprehension.  Instead, an access road to the north of the site was 
opted for, with the ASN department having their own specific access to the west. 

 
  Ms A Say, Natural Capital, affirmed that they were working very closely with Roads, 
  SIC.  As part of the environmental statement, traffic impact had to be studied carefully 
  and views of community groups, residents, and the general public all taken on board. 
 
  The Chairman noted that there seemed to be no provision in the plans for a space 
  where children could run freely and ‘have a kick about’.  
 
  Ms Budge replied that they did have aspirations for an all weather pitch, but a free 
  space for children to run about in had not been built into the plans.  They were  
  conscious that there was not a lot of hardstanding; this had also been noted by  
  teaching staff.  
 
  Mr S Hay enquired how flexible the classrooms and building would be; had  
  consideration been given to making them future proof and fully adaptable to  
  encompass additional and further education. 
 
  Ms Budge replied that they were looking at how senior phase could be delivered, not 
  just for the proposed new Anderson High, but for Shetland Collage and NAFC. 
 
  Mr Knight enquired as to the life span of the building. 
 
  Ms Budge replied that it would be 60 years. 
 
  Concern was again raised with regard to the proposed access and egress to the site, 
  why could the existing road not be used? 
 
  Ms Budge replied that Roads, SIC had thought the existing junction was unsuitable. 
 
  Cllr Wills again appealed for the proposed school to be sited further to the north, 
  closer to the Halls of Residence.  In addition, he expressed concern that classrooms 
  with south facing windows would get very hot, requiring temperature control; he 
  thought it would be more appropriate for classrooms to face east and west. 
 
  Ms Say stated that a partnership approach was being taken with regard to the  
  Environmental Impact Assessment, helping to understand the site, and key issues and 
  concerns, in order to mitigate effects. 
 

Feedback was generally positive with regard to the site, although there had been 
concerns with regard to car parking and road congestion, and it was vital to get it 
right.   The importance of maintaining the walking and cycle paths was clear, and a 
high priority, in order to assist in the health and safety of children travelling to and 
from school. 
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  Ms Say stated that care would have to be taken to ensure that there was no  
  contamination from the landfill site; a peat management plan would be put in place, 
  quality of water in the loch retained, and flood risk assessment undertaken. 
 

As previously discussed, consideration was being given to addressing the concerns of 
Historic Scotland with regard to the setting of the Clickimin Broch.  

 
  Issues relating to the construction of the school, although short term, would be given 
  no less consideration, would be properly controlled, and the proximity of the  
  school to residential space respected. 
 
  Ms Say advised members that when the Environmental Impact Assessment was  
  ready, it would be made available to the public. 
 
  Mr A Wenger enquired if thought had been given to the removal of sewage. 
 
  Mr T Smith replied that a connection would be made to the existing system at  
  Lochside, there was ample capacity, and it was likely to be pumped away. 
 
  Ms K Fraser asked what would happen to the paths at Staney Hill and the back of 
  Westerloch. 
 
  Ms Budge replied that the path over Staney Hill would be maintained for walkers, and 
  that some form of lighting would be considered.  She was aware that there were some 
  concerns that vehicles were using the road, but it was something that could not be 
  prohibited. 
 
  She advised that Shetland Islands Council had purchased land to the side of the loch, 
  including the path, and it would be maintained for walkers. 
 
  Cllr Wills enquired if the condition of the ground underneath the caravan and  
  campsite had been investigated. 
 
  Mr Smith replied that investigations were to begin the following day. 
 
  Cllr Wills left  - 8.00pm 
 
  Mr A Carter asked if the facilities at Clickimin Leisure Centre would be shared with the 
  proposed new AHS. 
 
  Ms Budge replied that it was their aim to work together and have shared facilities, 
  although some reconfiguration may be required. 
 
  The Chairman asked if the existing AHS site was a separate project. 
 
  Ms Budge replied that it was; Capital Programmes was looking at the site and  
  assessing how to take it forward. 
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  Noting the flat surface areas, either side of the Halls of Residence on the plans, Cllr P 
  Campbell enquired if it was designed for building on, if required. 
 
  Ms Budge replied that it was. 
 
  The Chairman thanked Ms Budge and her team for attending the meeting and  
  providing their informative and interesting presentation. 
 
  Ms Budge returned her thanks for the opportunity to present to the Council and 
  answer members questions. 
 
  The presentation concluded at 8.05 and Ms Budge and her team left the meeting. 
   
02/14/06 Local Fire & Rescue Plan for Shetland Islands 2014-2017
 

  

  Cllr M Stout noted that the closing down of fire control rooms was not even  
  mentioned and questioned the relevance of making any comment at all. 
 
  Mr Knight agreed with the sentiment. 
 

Cllr M Bell echoed Cllr Stout’s statement, noting that that is what happened when 
organisations were centralised.  He added that communities would rue the day that 
they had lost their influence. 

 
  The Chairman replied that it was better to make savings on administration than front 
  line staff. 
 
  Cllr Bell replied that the difficulty was that without administrative support, highly 
  trained, expensive staff would be left doing admin staff jobs; It was not always as 
  simple as just maintaining the frontline staff. 
 
  The Chairman conceded that it was a point well made. 
 
02/14/07 
 

Shetland Policing Plan Priorities (Proposed) 2014-2015 

  7.1 Lerwick North 
  Noted 
  7.2 Lerwick South 
  Noted 
 
  Members agreed that a letter should be written to highlight the vexed issue of parking 
  under Road Policies. 
 
  Cllr Stout agreed that parking issues should be highlighted.   
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  He informed members that he was Chairman of the Road Advisory Committee and 
  that the issue had come up frequently.  He thought that the only way to improve the 
  situation was to recognise the need to change our own attitudes.  He noted that social 
  media could be used as a powerful tool in getting people to change their ways.  
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
02/14/08 
   

Grotty Buckie Stiles – Scotland’s Paths for All 

  Based on the quotes received, the Chairman advised that the total cost of the project 
  would be around £1,700. 
 

Members agreed that an application for funding should be made to assist covering 
50% of the costs of the manufacture and installation of four stiles, signposts and 
boardwalk, with Lerwick Community Council providing match funding. 

  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
02/14/09 
 

Correspondence 

  9.1 Closure of Shetland Oiled Bird Cleaning Unit – Ms Emma Smith, Communications 
  Officer, Scottish SPCA 
  Noted 
 
  9.2 Closure of Shetland Oiled Bird Cleaning Unit – Prof Mike Richardson, Chairman, 
  SOTEAG & WRCC 
  Noted 
 
  9.3 Disrepair-Sletts Sea Path – Mr Magnus Malcolmson, Leisure Facilities Officer, SIC 
  It was noted that the path had been further damaged but that Mr M Malcolmson,  
  Leisure Facilities Officer, SIC was aware of the issue and would be tending to it. 
 
  9.4 Burgh Road Parking Increase -  Mr D Coupe, Executive Manager, Roads, SIC 
  It was with concern that members discussed how both sides of the road, and the 
  Montfield car park, was taken up by parked cars.  It was noted that many of the cars 
  appeared to be hire vehicles. 
 

Mr Knight asked if anything could be done to ensure that residents could park outside 
their own homes. 

 
  Cllr Stout replied that the cost of introducing a resident’s permit scheme would be 
  enormous, and that it would have to be applied to the whole of the town. 
 
  The Chairman asked the Clerk of the Council to write to BP, enquire how long they 
  would be occupying the building for and politely request if they could please  
  encourage their staff to park in the Gilbertson Park car park. 
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
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  9.5 CCTV and Vehicles on Commercial Street – Chief Inspector A MacInnes, Police 
  Scotland 
  The Chairman asked anyone interested in viewing CCTV in action to contact the Clerk 
  so she could gather names and arrange a visit at a mutually agreeable time. 
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
  9.6 Mill Lane-Pedestrian Safety – Mr D Coupe, Executive Manager, SIC 
  Noted 
 
  9.7 Pavement Parking Issues-Grantfield Garage & The Red Dragon Takeaway – PS D 
  Livitt, Police Scotland 
  Noted 
 
  9.8 Late Hours Catering Extensions – Ms Patti Dinsdale, Environmental Health  
  Officer, SIC 
  Cllr Bell expressed concern that allowing the extension would encourage people 
  leaving nightclubs to extend their time spent out on the street rather than drift home. 
   
  He thought it would be more appropriate for catering establishments to close  
  before nightclubs. 
 

The Chairman asked the Clerk to write to Police Scotland, requesting their viewpoint 
and put the item back on the agenda for the March meeting of Lerwick Community 
Council. 

  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
  9.9 Path-Westerloch to Clickimin Centre – Ms E Skinley, Road Safety Officer, SIC 
  Members agreed that a letter should be written to offer Lerwick Community Councils 
  full support. 
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
  9.10 Rudda Park SPS Outfall Pipeworks – Mr R Aitken, CID Project Manager  
  (Shetland), Scottish Water 

Mrs A Simpson stated that she thought that the works done by Scottish Water was a 
good improvement. 

 
       Noted 
 
02/14/10 
 

Financial Report as at 27 January 2014 

  Noted 
 
02/14/11 
 

Application for Grant Funding 

  11.1 Peerie Galley Shed Ground Rent – Junior Up Helly Aa 
  Mr A Johnston declared an interest as a Junior Up Helly Aa Committee Member. 
 
  Mr Knight proposed that the full amount should be awarded. 
 
  This was seconded by Mr Carter. 
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  Mr A Johnston reminded members that a long time ago, it was agreed that the  
  payment of the ground rent would be Lerwick Community Councils contribution to the 
  Fire Festival. 
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
02/14/12 
 

Funding Opportunities 

  12.1 Centenary Memorials Restoration Fund 
  The Chairman asked the Clerk of the Council to write to Mr Gary Leask to enquire if 
  any restoration work was required to be done on the War Memorial at Hillhead. 
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 

02/14/13 
 

Community Development Fund Review 

  13.1 Community Development Fund Questionnaire 
Mrs Simpson proposed that the Clerk should complete the questionnaire; members 
agreed to the proposal. 
(Action: Clerk of the Council) 

 
02/14/14 
 

Application for Premises Licence 

  Cllr P Campbell declared an interest as member of the licensing board for the next two 
  agenda items. 
 
  14.1 Captain Flints – Application for Variance of Premises Licence 
  Concern was raised that residents in the area may be affected by the noise of people 
  leaving the establishment during the early hours. 
 

The Chairman argued that having a late license was more controlled rather than 
people leaving the licensed premises before they were ready to leave, and looking for 
a party to attend. 

 
  He proposed that no objections should be made to the application, provided that no 
  objections were raised by residents in the area. 
 
  There was no counter proposal. 
 
  To clarify, Cllr Stout advised that the Community Council’s stance was being sought as 
  a formality, and any comment made would not necessarily influence a decision, but  
  would theoretically be listened to. 
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
  14.2 Clickimin Leisure Centre – Application for Premises Licence 
  No objection 

(Action: Clerk of the Council) 
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02/14/15 
 

Planning Applications 

 15.2 2014/004/PPF – Demolition of Former Knitwear Factory – Judane (Shetland) 
 Ltd, North Road – Lerwick Port Authority 
 No objection 

(Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 
 15.2 2014/008/PPF – Demolish Existing Front Porch and Erect Extension-6 Greenfield 
 Place – Mr & Mrs A Manson 
 No objection 

(Action: Clerk of the Council) 
 

02/14/16 
 

Lerwick Planning Applications – January 2014 

  Noted 
 
02/14/17 
 

Any Other Business 

  Mr Carter advised that, as of today, the Caravan and Campsite was closed.  He  
  enquired if it would be possible to request an update regarding any progress in made
  in identifying a new site. 
 
  He suggested that the lack of a Lerwick campsite may lead to caravans being parked 
  inappropriately in town. 
 
  Cllr Bell responded that although there were no campsites in Lerwick, there were 
  campsites elsewhere in Shetland. 
 
  He furthered that finding a replacement Lerwick campsite was important, and they 
  were working on it. 
 
  Cllr Stout added that they were still waiting to see how much land would be needed 
  for the New Eric Gray Centre; there may be enough space to accommodate both 
  projects.  In addition, Shetland Islands Council was open to negotiate, commercially,
  with interested parties in opening a campsite. 
 
  Mr Carter asked what contingency plans were in place, in the meantime, to  
  accommodate visitors who arrive in Shetland looking for a Lerwick site. 
 
  Ms Fraser reminded members that it was not just visitors to the Island who had to be 
  accommodated, but locals too; something basic would suffice for the time being, with 
  toilet facilities. 
 
  The Chairman asked the Clerk of the Council to write to Mr Gary Leask, Chairman, 
  Shetland Caravan and Camping Development Group to ask how things were  
  progressing with their search for a suitable site. 
  (Action: Clerk of the Council) 
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There being no further competent business the meeting concluded at 9.10pm. 
 
Minute ends. 
 

 
MR J ANDERSON 
CHAIRMAN 
LERWICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 
 
 
Chairman.........................................................     
 
 
Date.................................................. 
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PROPOSAL OF APPLICATION NOTICE  
NORTH STANEYHILL, LERWICK 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

 
 
A public exhibition event presenting indicative plans for comment and attended by the project’s 
professional consultant team including representatives of the applicants, will be held between 
10.00am to 8.00pm on Wednesday 12 March, 2014 at the Clickimin Leisure Centre. 
 
The local Lerwick Community Council and other potentially interested organisations suggested by 
Shetland Islands Council, local residents, adjoining neighbours/landowners, relevant MSPs, local 
councillors and the local MP will be personally invited to the event via the post, no later than 
14no.days prior to the exhibition, while the general public will be notified via a press notice in the 
Shetland Times, no later than 7no. days prior to the exhibition. 
 
Oral comments will be recorded at the exhibition, while questionnaires will also be available at the 
event to record and provide a forum for written comment.  All comments both oral and in writing 
will be collated, assessed and accommodated where practicable into the proposal by way of 
amendment and thereafter detailed and listed within the Pre-Application Public Consultation Report 
prepared and submitted to Shetland Islands Council as an integral part of the formal planning 
application. 
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Clerk to Lerwick Community Council

From: june.porter@shetland.gov.uk
Sent: 10 February 2014 14:20
Subject: You Can Help Shape the Shetland LEADER Programme 2014-2020
Attachments: LEADER poster.pdf

Hi there 
 
Shetland LEADER Programme 2014‐2020 
 
As you may be aware the current LEADER Programme 2008‐2013 is now closed.  The Programme awarded £2 million 
of EU and Scottish Government funding to 62 rural community projects throughout Shetland. 
 
We are holding a series of workshops across Shetland to gather information and ideas which we will feed into the 
next LEADER programme which is due to start next year. 
 
The workshops will take place from 6.30‐8.30pm in the following venues: 
 

Levenwick Hall – 19 February 
Sellafirth Hall, Yell – 20 February 
Bridge End Hall, Burra – 26 February 
Bixter Hall – 6 March 
Voe Hall – 12 March 
Staney Hill Hall, Lerwick – 13 March 

 
The halls will be open from 5pm to provide an opportunity for participants to meet LEADER partner organisations 
from both the public and voluntary sectors.  
 
Members of the public are encouraged to attend to identify issues in their local area and share ideas for potential 
projects which improve life in Shetland.  Public input into the approach to be taken at this early stage is essential as 
it will guide the kind of community projects which are supported through the 2014‐2020 Programme 
 
Light refreshments will be provided. 
 
We hope that you will be able to attend.  If you are unable to attend the event in your local area then please feel 
free to attend any other venue. 
 
These are open workshops so please pass this on to anybody who you think may be interested. 
 
For further information please contact Sheila Tulloch on 01595 744950 or email sheila.tulloch@shetland.gov.uk 
 
Regards 
June 
 
June Porter 
Community Work Officer 
 
Shetland Islands Council 
Community Planning and Development 
Solarhus 
3 North Ness 
Lerwick 
Shetland 
ZE1 0LZ 
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Shetland LEADER Programme 
promoting economic and community development within Shetland 

Workshops are taking place to get public involvement 
into the delivery of the Shetland LEADER 

Programme 2014-2020 which supports rural 
community projects. 

Levenwick Hall — 19 February  
Sellafirth Hall, Yell — 20 February 

Bridge End Hall, Burra — 26 February 
Bixter Hall — 6 March 
Voe Hall — 12 March 

Staney Hill Hall, Lerwick — 13 March 

Workshops take place from 6.30-8.30pm but halls 
will be open from 5pm for participants to meet 

LEADER partner organisations. 
Light refreshments will be provided. 

Do you want to improve life in Shetland? 
 

Can you identify issues in your local area? 
 

Do you have an idea for a community project? 

For further information please contact: 
Sheila Tulloch, LEADER Co-ordinator 
Tel 01595 744950      www.shetlandleader.org 
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Clerk to Lerwick Community Council

From: kate.massie@shetland.gov.uk
Sent: 04 February 2014 14:58
To: joyce.adamson@shetland.gov.uk; joyceadamson@btinternet.com; clerk@gqc-

communitycouncil.co.uk; fetlarcc@yahoo.co.uk; dcc.alison@btinternet.com; 
laurena.fraser1@btinternet.com; northmavencc@yahoo.co.uk; info@sandwick-
community.co.uk; kjamiesoncc@live.co.uk; clerk@dunrossnesscc.shetland.co.uk; 
eganson@btinternet.com; eva.ganson@shetland.gov.uk; dougatwalls@yahoo.co.uk; 
clerk@scalloway.net; clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk; jamesshepherd08@btinternet.com; 
tww.communitycouncil@googlemail.com; marinatait@btinternet.com; 
josie_mcmillan@hotmail.com; clerk.ycc@gmail.com

Subject: Road Safety Advisory Panel - Cycling in Shetland 
Attachments: cycling in Shetland.pdf

Hi All 
 
Attached is a draft leaflet on cycling in Shetland.  If your Community Council would like to submit comment on this 
please forward them to me by Thurs 20/02/14. 
 
I will be attending the next Road Safety Advisory Panel meeting, as ASCC delegate, on 10/03/14 and will submit 
comments to Elaine Skinley, SIC Road Safety Officer.  The leaflet will be discussed at the meeting in March. 
 
If you have any other road safety items you would like to bring to the attention of the Road Safety Advisory Panel 
please submit them to me before the meeting date. 
 
Regards 
 
Kate 
 
Kate Massie 
Administration Assistant 
Association of Shetland Community Councils (ASCC) 
Market House 
14 Market Street 
Lerwick 
ZE1 0JP 
01595 743906 
kate.massie@shetland.org  
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There are a number of places you can hire bikes 
from in Shetland.

 Grantfield Garage (Lerwick):
Tel: 01595 692709
www.grantfieldgarage.co.uk

 P&T Coaches (Unst): 
Tel: 01957 711 666; 
Email: burnsptcoaches@aol.com

 Shetland Community Bike Project (Lerwick): 
Tel: 01595 690 077; 
Email: shetlandbikeproject@ukfsn.org

 Sumburgh Hotel (Sumburgh):
www.sumburghhotel.com

 Unst Cycle Hire:
www.unstcyclehire.co.uk

Bike Hire

Leaflet produced by:

Shetland Islands Council
Road Safety Unit
Office Headquarters
8 North Ness
Lerwick
Shetland
ZE1 0LZ

Tel 01595 744560
Fax 01595 744582

Email: road.safety@shetland.gov.uk

Cycling

Cycle Safety tips

In Shetland

For more information about Shetland go to 
www.SHETLAND.org

or for cyclist information

http://www.cycleshetland.com

For an amusing video clip of the “A to Z of Shetland” for 
people who want to live, work, study or visit Shetland. 
Please go to:

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Su5weSQH1DY

For a video clip of our first Shetland Cycling Sportive, 
please go to:

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NdOVV3v4CQk

We hope you come prepared for all weathers, cycle safely, 
and experience our amazing scenery, food, music and   
enjoy your trip to our amazing Islands.

 EXTREMES OF WEATHER in Shetland can 
all occur in one day.

 GALES occur most months of the 
year, not just the winter months. Cy-
clists have been known to have to 
pedal downhill in Shetland. 

 FOG occurs regularly in Shetland and 
this will impact on your visibility.

 RAIN can be heavy  and you may 
become drenched quite quickly, 
which can impact on the balance and 
control of your bike.



Cycling in Shetland

This is a list of top tips that you should know and 
observe whilst cycling. Please take the time to go 
through each point to make sure that you know 
and understand each one.

 WEAR A HELMET– it won’t prevent an ac-
cident but, if you do have one it will protect 
your head. Make sure your helmet is fitted 
correctly, with the visor just above your  
eyebrows and the straps tightened.

 Make sure you observe the HIGHWAY 
CODE. There is a complete section of rules 
for cyclists that you MUST OBEY. Two of 
the most important rules are: you MUST 
HAVE lights and reflectors fitted on your 
bike when out at night, and   cyclists MUST 
NOT cycle on the pavement. 

 HIGH POWERED LIGHTS and the wearing 
of HIGH VISIBILITY clothing are             
recommended to enable drivers to see you 
from a distance.

 KNOW your Road Signs and OBEY them.

 DO NOT cycle on and off the kerb.

 DO NOT weave in and out of traffic.

 On single track roads please PULL IN to 
allow faster moving vehicles to pass you. 
Do not allow a queue of traffic to build up 
behind you, even when travelling on the 
main roads.

 Road surfaces in Shetland are generally 
very good, however unlike some European 
roads, we do not extend the road surface 
beyond the white edging lines of the road.

 DO NOT ride so fast that you cannot stop in 
time.  Be aware that animals do walk out 
into the road.

 Watch out for other road users SIGNALS.

 When riding with other cyclists, form a    
SINGLE FILE.

 On your journey you will find VARIOUS 
TYPES OF ROADS in Shetland, none of 
which include a cycle lane.

 Watch out for pedestrians and GIVE WAY
to them on crossings.

 DO NOT follow too closely behind vehicles -
they may stop suddenly.

 Take extra care at JUNCTIONS.

 Look out for cars turning left or overtaking 
as they MIGHT NOT SEE YOU.

 DO NOT swing out before turning.

 Be careful passing PARKED CARS — the 
doors may open and hit you.

 Be careful WHEN TURNING RIGHT: 
 On single carriageways: 

Look behind you, and IF SAFE,   sig-
nal then move to the right of your 
lane, SLOW DOWN and be ready to 
stop. Make sure that you CHECK 
FOR ONCOMING TRAFFIC before 
you cross into their lane, as they 
have right of way. 

 On single track roads:
STAY LEFT and pull in to the side to 
allow oncoming traffic to pass before 
you turn right.

Cycling is fun and we want you to enjoy your 
cycling in Shetland. 

Please be mindful of other road users and follow 
these tips to keep yourself and other road users 
safe.
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Clerk to Lerwick Community Council

From: Livitt, Douglas [Douglas.Livitt@scotland.pnn.police.uk]
Sent: 18 February 2014 10:32
To: 'clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk'
Subject: RE: 2014-014 Late Hours Extensions [NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED]

GPMS Classification: NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

Katrina 
  
On the lead up to the Christmas / New Year period 2013, when the licensed premises took advantage of the extra 
hour which they had been granted and closed at 3am, the Catering establishment (certainly on the first weekend) 
closed at the usual time of 3am. 
  
This enabled those who wished to do so, to leave the licensed premises to buy food on their way home, but meant 
that the usual queue which builds up with its associated potential for disorder did not form. It appeared that the 
revellers dispersed more quickly and with less noise effecting the local inhabitants than if the catering premises had 
been open. 
  
This arrangement worked better, from a Policing perspective, than having the catering establishments closing after 
the licensed premises, so Police Scotland would not be in favour of such an extention being granted. 
  
  
Douglas 
  

   
  
Douglas Livitt PS226 
Lerwick Police Station 
Market Street 
Lerwick 
ZE1 0JU 
Tel:- 101 
Email:- douglas.livitt@scotland.pnn.police.uk 
  
 

From: clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk [mailto:clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk]  
Sent: 06 February 2014 12:39 
To: Livitt, Douglas 
Subject: 2014-014 Late Hours Extensions 

Dear Douglass 

2014-014 Late Hours Extensions 

Please find attached, a letter regarding the above for your attention. 

Regards 

Katrina Semple, Clerk 

Lerwick Community Council 
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Clerk to Lerwick Community Council

From: Macinnes, Angus [Angus.MacInnes@scotland.pnn.police.uk]
Sent: 06 February 2014 13:58
To: 'clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk'
Subject: RE: 2014-015 Road Policing Priorities (Proposed) 2014-2015 [NOT PROTECTIVELY 

MARKED]

GPMS Classification: NOT PROTECTIVELY MARKED 

Katrina, 
  
Yesterday I received the latest draft version of the Local Police Plan priorities for Shetland - Road Safety is one of the 
priorities and will be addressed across Shetland, including Lerwick North & Lerwick South. 
  
Thank you for your response. 
  
Angus 
  
Ch Insp Angus MacInnes 
Shetland Area Commander 
Highland & Islands (N) Division 
Police Scotland 
  
Lerwick Police Station 
Market Street 
Lerwick 
ZE1 0JN 
  
Tel: 101 
E-mail: angus.macinnes@scotland.pnn.police.uk 
Web: www.scotland.police.uk 
Twitter: @ShetlandPolice @PoliceScotland 
  
  
 

From: clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk [mailto:clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk]  
Sent: 06 February 2014 12:35 
To: Macinnes, Angus 
Subject: 2014-015 Road Policing Priorities (Proposed) 2014-2015 

Good afternoon Angus 

2014-015 Road Policing Priorities (Proposed) 2014-2015 

Please find attached, a letter regarding the above for your information. 

Regards 

Katrina Semple, Clerk 

Lerwick Community Council 

Tel: 07818 266876 

 

LCC Clerk
Typewritten Text
Item 9.2



   

 Shetland 

 Islands Council 
 

 
 
Executive Manager: Iain S McDiarmid 
Director: Neil Grant 
 

 
Mrs Katrina Semple (Clerk) 
Lerwick Community Council  
Community Council Office 
Stouts Court 
Lerwick

 
Planning  
Development Services  
8 North Ness Business Park 
Lerwick 
Shetland  
ZE1 0LZ 
 
 

Telephone: 01595  744800 
Fax: 01595  744667 
www.shetland.gov.uk 
 

If calling please ask for: 

Mr John Holden 
Team Leader - Development 
Management 
john.holden@shetland.gov.uk 
Direct Dial: 01595 743898 
 

  

Our Ref: 2013/376/PPF – LR15  Date: 21 February 2014 
 
Dear Ms Semple 
 
 
The Town and Country Planning (Schemes of Delegation and Local Review 
Procedure) (Scotland) Regulations 2013 
Local Review Ref: 2013/376/PPF – LR15 - Erect dwellinghouse 
and garage and create new access track: Bankfield, Lower 
Sound, Lerwick, Shetland, ZE1 0RN. 
Applicant: Mr & Mrs Alan & Radina McKay 

Planning Application Ref: 2013/376/PPF 

 
Under the terms of The Town and Country Planning (Schemes of Delegation and 
Local Review Procedure) (Scotland) Regulations 2013, Regulation 10, I hereby 
inform you that a notification for review of the above case has been received in 
relation in relation to the refusal by an appointed officer of planning permission for a 
proposal to: Erect dwellinghouse and garage and create new access track: 
Bankfield, Lower Sound, Lerwick, Shetland, ZE1 0RN (Planning Application Ref. 
2013/376/PPF). 
 
Copies of any representations previously made to the Planning Authority with 
respect to the application will be considered by the Shetland Islands Council Local 
Review Body when determining the review.  
 
Should the Community Council wish to make further representations these may be 
made in writing to the Local Review Body c/o Planning Service, Development 
Services Department, 8 North Ness Business Park, Lerwick, Shetland, ZE1 0LZ 
within 14 days of the date of this notice. In doing so you should quote the reference 
for the review, which is: 2013/376/PPF – LR15, and mark them for the attention of 
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Mr John Holden. A copy of the representation will be sent to the applicant for 
comment. 
 
A copy of the notice of review and other documents related to the review may be 
inspected at this office. They may also be found online on the Council’s website at: 
http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-
applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=MV0PQNOA1100
0 
 
The review will be determined by the Local Review Body by the holding of a public 
hearing to which all parties involved in the process will be invited to make oral 
representations to the Local Review Body. You will receive a formal letter of 
invitation to the meeting of the Local Review Body at which the case will be reviewed 
in due course. 
 
If you require further information or require further assistance, please feel free to call 
me on the above number. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 
 
John Holden 
Team Leader – Development Management 
 

http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=MV0PQNOA11000
http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=MV0PQNOA11000
http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=documents&keyVal=MV0PQNOA11000
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Clerk to Lerwick Community Council

From: Michael.Duncan@shetland.gov.uk
Sent: 12 February 2014 14:59
To: kate.massie@shetland.gov.uk; joyceadamson@btinternet.com; fetlarcc@yahoo.co.uk; 

dcc.alison@btinternet.com; laurena.fraser1@btinternet.com; clerk@gqc-
communitycouncil.co.uk; northmavencc@yahoo.co.uk; kjamiesoncc@live.co.uk; 
clerk@dunrossnesscc.shetland.co.uk; e.ganson@btinternet.com; 
ednanicol@btinternet.com; dougatwalls@yahoo.co.uk; 
sandwickcommcouncil@gmail.com; clerk@lerwickcc.org.uk; jamesshepherd08
@btinternet.com; clerk.ycc@btinternet.com; tww.communitycouncil@googlemail.com; 
marinatait@btinternet.com; clerk@unstcc.shetland.co.uk

Cc: Vaila.Simpson@shetland.gov.uk
Subject: Community Council core funding

Hi there, 
 
I write to you in relation to the above. 
 
Shetland Islands Council today approved core funding to Community Councils for financial year 2014/15.  The 
funding approved is on a standstill basis and in accordance with existing scheme terms and conditions.    Please note 
the Council also approved carry forward of surplus funds to Community Councils, where applicable.   Copies of the 
reports to Executive Committee and Council meeting can be found on the SIC website.      
 
In order to receive this funding, you will shortly be issued with an application form which is to be completed in full 
and returned to myself for processing.     I trust this keeps you informed and I hope to be in touch again soon with 
the application pack.   
 
If you have any questions on this matter please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Michael D  
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LERWICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Core Funding Financial Report as at 25 February 2014
£ £

INCOME
Balance at at 1 April 2013 9,619.83

SIC Grant 2013-2014 20,923.00

Sale of TH Guides 116.48

Sale of LCC Ties 60.00

30,719.31

EXPENDITURE
Office Costs 4,016.60

Employment Costs 8,362.20

Administration 686.07

Chambers 145.38

Accountancy 250.00

Misc. 449.50

Grants/Projects 8,999.50

22,909.25

7,810.06
REPRESENTED BY
Balance as at 25 February 2014 13,187.71

Indication of Free Funds:
Main Annual Running Costs - Amended Forecast - £14,509.96

Amended Costs Remaining 889.71

Annual Grants & Projects - Amended Forecast - £1,650.00

Amended Payments Remaining 120.87

Committed Funding:
Benches-Cunningham Way/Staney Hill installation costs 787.26
Heritage Place Names Map - Estimate 1,600.00

Renewal of damaged office floorcoverings 490.00

Winter Festival Fireworks Display 1,000.00
Grottie Buckie Stiles - Paths For All 50% Match Funding - Estimate 850.00

5,737.84

Estimated Free Funds 2,072.22
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FUNDING FOR PROJECT FUNDING FOR DISTRIBUTION
£ £ £ £

Funds Received Funds Received
Balance at at 1 April 2013 0.00 Balance at at 1 April 2013 0.00

CDF Grant Funding for Project  2013-14 1,000.00 CDF Grant Funding For Distribution 2013-14 3,000.00

1,000.00 3,000.00

Funds Awarded Funds Awarded
Nil to date 0.00 Junior Up Helly Aa - Boat Shed Ground Rent 78.04

0.00 78.04

1,000.00 2,921.96
Funds Committed Funds Committed
Lerwick Map Information Panel 1,000.00 Living Lerwick - Christmas Festival 956.00

1,000.00 956.00

Estimated Free Funds 0.00 Estimated Free Funds 1,965.96

LERWICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL

CDF Funding Financial Report as at 25 February 2014
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To: raymond@shetlandamenity.org; Stephen.Renwick@shetland.gov.uk; 
rhonda_w.aid@hotmail.co.uk; Info@MakingWaves.uk.com; 
anne.robertson@shetland.org; marie.robertson@shetland.gov.uk; 
cosmoartist@gmail.com; suzanne.roots@shetland.gov.uk; sfpa@fishuk.net; 
Margaret.Scollay@shetland.gov.uk; jennifer@ssmo.shetland.co.uk; 
shetland_linkup@tiscali.co.uk; margaret.simpson@shetland.gov.uk; 
Vaila.Simpson@shetland.gov.uk; Robert.Sinclair@shetland.gov.uk; 
skeogarth@btinternet.com; lesley.spence@shetland.gov.uk; 
sally.spence@shetland.gov.uk; maureen.stewart@shetland.gov.uk; 
graham.stiles@shetland.gov.uk; Fiona.Stirling2@shetland.gov.uk; 
Hazel.Sutherland@shetland.gov.uk; Suzanne@redmansutherland.co.uk; 
jenny.teale@shetland.gov.uk; billy.thompson@shetland.gov.uk; 
julie.thomson@shetland.gov.uk; robert@fetlar.org; lynn.tulloch@shetland.org; 
postmaster@unstcc.shetland.co.uk; up@unst.org; vic.thomas@cope.ltd.uk; 
victor@lerwick-harbour.co.uk; theresa.wadley@shetland.gov.uk; 
wandjgray@crossreach.org.uk; val.walterson@shetland.org; neil.watt@shetland.gov.uk; 
richard.wemyss@shetlandarts.org; Louise.Wood@shetland.gov.uk; 
shetland.admin@wrvs.org.uk; Jenny.Wylie@shetland.gov.uk; YouthDevelopmentTeam-
CommunityDevelopment@shetland.gov.uk

Subject: FW: latest awards and schedule for funding surgeries
Attachments: How to UNZIP.html; SecureZIP Attachments.ZIP

Hi, 
 
Please see information received from Lloyds TSB Foundation for Scotland.   The attached Awards listing gives you an 
idea of what types of projects they have funded recently. 
 
Regards, 
 
Michael D  
 
 
 

From: Catriona Henderson [mailto:ch@ltsbfoundationforscotland.org.uk]  
Sent: 18 February 2014 10:10 
Subject: latest awards and schedule for funding surgeries 
 
Good morning, 
  
Info on our latest awards for charities across Scotland is attached – you’ll see we made 37 awards totalling 
£152,923. 
  
Funding surgeries: 
The next deadline for applications to the Henry Duncan Awards is 17th March, and we are continuing to run funding 
surgeries to help people with their applications and the dates for these are also attached. Along with a small number 
of funding surgeries in Glasgow and Edinburgh we are running ten funding surgeries using Skype. Last year we ran a 
small number of funding surgeries using Skype to see how they worked, and found they had a number of benefits 
for charities: 
  

         They open up more opportunities for people across Scotland to get one to one advice about applying to the 
Foundation. 

         People can choose when is the best time of year to have an appointment rather than having to come to a 
funding surgery at a time that doesn’t really work for their organisation just because it is the only time one is
being held close to them. 

         It can really reduce the time people have to commit to getting advice as they don’t need to travel. 

         It also cuts down on costs as Skype is free to use and there are no travel expenses. 
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We do appreciate that some people don’t have access to Skype and if that is the case we are encouraging them to 
speak to you to find out about local resources they can access. As well as this  we are always happy to speak to 
people by phone if they have any questions about applying for funding, so everyone should have the opportunity to 
get tailored advice if they want it. 
  
As always, if  groups would like to make a surgery appointment they can call us on 0131 444 4020 or e‐mail 
enquiries@ltsbfoundationforscotland.org.uk and we would be grateful for any help you can give in letting charities 
in your area know about this. 
 
As well as our own funding surgeries, we do our best to attend other local funding events. If you are interested in 
having someone from the Foundation at a funding event you are organising please e‐mail us or call us on 0131 444 
4020. 
  
Starter for 10: 
Hopefully you already know about the starter for 10 event being run by the Scotland Funders’ Forum and the 
Scottish Grant‐Making Trusts Group on 18th March. By bringing together Scotland’s funders, grantmakers, policy 
makers and support agencies the aim is to highlight how small amounts of money can have high impact, particularly 
in challenging times. Cabinet Secretary John Swinney has now been confirmed as a speaker, and you can register for 
this free event at https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/starter‐for‐10‐registration‐7533196995 and follow it on twitter at 
#starterfor10k 
  
Best wishes, 
  
Catriona 
  
Catriona Henderson 
Press & PR Manager 
  
  
 
Riverside House 
502 Gorgie Road 
Edinburgh EH11 3AF          
  
DDI:      0131 444 4023  
Tel:       0131 444 4020 
Mobile: 07793 258 120 
Fax:      0131 444 4099 
  
email: ch@ltsbfoundationforscotland.org.uk 
website: www.ltsbfoundationforscotland.org.uk 
  
  
PLEASE NOTE: This message is for the intended recipient only. It may contain 
confidential or proprietary information. If you receive this message in error, please 
immediately delete it, destroy all copies of it and notify the sender. You must not 
use or disclose any part of this message if you are not the intended recipient. We may 
monitor all email communication through our networks. The contents of this email may 
be confidential in nature and is a copyright work belonging to Lloyds TSB Foundation 
for Scotland. This email may not be copied or disseminated without the prior 
authorisation of the author, whether by forwarding or copying this email in reply 
except as stated below. The recipient of this email may reply to the author with a 
copy of this email attached but may not copy other addressees. This e-mail is intended 
for the above named addressee only. If you contact us by email, we may store your name 
and address to facilitate communication. Any views expressed in this message are those 
of the individual sender, except where the message states otherwise. We take 
reasonable precautions to ensure our emails are virus free. However, we cannot accept 
responsibility for any virus transmitted by us and recommend that you subject any 
incoming email to your own virus checking procedures. 



Awards Feb 2014 
 

Local Authority Charity Award reason 
Amount 
awarded 

City of Edinburgh Action for Dysphasic Adults towards the costs of the monthly outings £1,000 

City of Edinburgh Firsthand Lothian 

towards the salary of the Family Support Co-ordinator 
(Disability) of the respite service for families with a 
disabled child between 4 and 16 years. £3,000 

City of Edinburgh 

Strengthening Communities 
for Race Equality Scotland 
- SCOREscotland 

towards the costs of Sessional Youth Workers for the 
Knots and Crosses project £5,000 

City of Edinburgh Positive Help 
towards the salary of the Volunteer Co-ordinator for the 
home support service £4,000 

City of Edinburgh Sikh Sanjog For the Literacy and Numeracy tutor £4,560 

   
Five awards 
totalling £17,560 

    

Clackmannanshire Reachout with Arts in Mind 
towards workshop costs for the drop-in for people 
experiencing mental ill-health £4,000 

   
One award 
totalling £4,000 

    

East Ayrshire 
Ardeer Stevenston Faith 
and Community Together 

towards the salary costs of the full-time Community 
Development Worker £5,000 

   
One award 
totalling £5,000 

    
East 
Dunbartonshire Spinal Injuries Scotland towards the running costs of Clober Farm Respite Unit £4,000 

   
One award 
totalling £4,000 

    



East Lothian 
Hollies Day Centre 
Committee 

towards the salary of the Co-Worker in the Dementia Unit, 
closing the appeal £5,000 

East Lothian Changes - East Lothian 

towards the administration costs for the wellbeing walks, 
outdoor activity and healthy living projects for people with 
mental health issues £3,000 

East Lothian Stepping Out towards the Project Worker at the Healing Garden Project £3,000 

   
Three awards 
totalling £11,000 

    
Eilean Siar, 
Comhairle nan 
(Western Isles) Cobhair Bharraigh SCIO 

towards the salary costs of the part-time Care Service 
Manager £5,000 

   
One award 
totalling £5,000 

    

Fife Home-Start East Fife 
towards the salary of the part-time Co-ordinator 
responsible for the families and volunteers £4,000 

   
One award 
totalling £4,000 

    

Glasgow City 

Women's Centre 
Information & Support 
Project 

towards the running costs of the charity to support 60 
older women in an area of deprivation £3,000 

Glasgow City 
Toonspeak Young People's 
Theatre 

towards the salary of the full-time General Manager to 
maintain and an accessible drama and theatre 
programme delivery to 650 young people in areas of 
deprivation £4,000 

Glasgow City 
Ruchazie Parish Church of 
Scotland, Glasgow 

towards the salary of a part-time Youth Activities Worker 
(16 hours) £4,000 

Glasgow City 
Reidvale Adventure Play 
Association Limited towards the salaries oftthe part-time Play Workers £6,000 

Glasgow City The Village Storytelling towards the salary of the part-time Manager £4,500 



Centre 

Glasgow City 
Govan & Craigton 
Integration Network 

towards workshop facilitators' costs to improve services 
and integration of refugees and asylum seekers £4,000 

Glasgow City 
Springburn Alive & Kicking 
Project 

towards electricity costs for the project, providing daily 
services for older people £5,000 

Glasgow City 
Gorbals Youth Run Drop in 
Cafe to deliver the Girls on the Go Project £3,280 

Glasgow City 
North Glasgow Community 
Food Initiative 

towards the salary of the full-time Project Manager, thus 
closing the appeal £6,601 

Glasgow City The Fostering Network 

towards the running costs to deliver three workshops for 
foster carers and consequently develop information and 
advice to support carers who look after children with more 
complex needs £4,500 

   
Ten awards 
totalling £44,881 

    

Highland 
Dunbeath & District Day 
Care Association 

to meet the costs of replacing five windows in the Day 
Care Centre subject to invoice being submitted £4,437 

   
One award 
totalling £4,437 

    
Midlothian The Mark Wright Project towards the salary of the Project Manager £3,000 

Midlothian 
Loanhead After School 
Care Club 

towards the costs of the freelance Play Therapist for the 
Lunch Time Drop-in Service £4,000 

   
Two awards 
totalling £7,000 

    
North Lanarkshire Reel Time Music Project towards the salary of the part-time Administrator £4,000 

   
One award 
totalling £4,000 

    



Orkney Shopmobility Moray Limited towards the salary costs of the Co-ordinator £3,000 

   
One award 
totalling £3,000 

    

South Ayrshire 
Broken Chains (Ayr) 
Limited 

towards the salary of the part-time Support Worker (12 
hours) £4,000 

South Ayrshire 
Ayr United Football 
Academy 

towards the cost to run the Choose Life Programme 36 
weeks of the year for 50 disadvantaged adults £4,000 

   
Two awards 
totalling £8,000 

    

South Lanarkshire 
Cruse Bereavement Care 
Scotland towards the running costs of the Lanarkshire Region £3,000 

South Lanarkshire 

Community Volunteers 
Enabling Youth Project 
(COVEY) 

towards the running costs of the LAAC (Looked After & 
Accommodated) Young People's Project £5,000 

   
Two awards 
totalling £8,000 

    

Stirling 
Stirling Family Support 
Service 

towards the salary of the Family Support Worker (28 
hours) £5,000 

Stirling 
Town Break (Stirling) 
Group towards the salary of the full-time Development Manager £6,000 

Stirling Council on Disability 

towards the salary of the part-time Manager, conditional 
upon written confirmation that the appointment has been 
made £4,000 

Stirling 
Stirling Citizens Advice 
Bureau Limited towards the salary of the Debt Advice Link Worker £4,000 

   
Four awards 
totalling £19,000 

    
West Lothian Home-Start West Lothian towards the salary of the part-time Family Group Worker £4,045 



and thus closing the appeal 

   
One award 
totalling £4,045 

    

   

Overall: 37 
awards totalling 
£152,923 

 
 



 

Surgery Tour 2014 
  

As part of its ongoing commitment to investing in the Scottish community, Lloyds TSB Foundation for Scotland holds a series of surgeries 
for local registered charities.  The surgery is an opportunity for you to have a one-to-one session with one of our Assessors, and to 
discuss how to go about putting an application to the Foundation. 

If you wish to attend one of the surgeries detailed below, please call us on 0131 444 4020 to arrange an appointment. 

 

 SKYPE EDINBURGH GLASGOW GLASGOW 

 
For people who would 

find it more helpful to get 
advice via Skype 

Lloyds TSB Foundation 
for Scotland 

Riverside House 
502 Gorgie Road 

Edinburgh EH11 3AF 

The Reidvale Centre 
13 Whitevale Street 

Dennistoun 
Glasgow G31 1QW 

The Robertson Trust 
Robertson House 
152 Bath Street 

Glasgow G2 4TB 

February  12th February   
March 5th March   11th March 

April 2nd April 29th April   

May 7th May   13th May 
June 4th June 17th June   

July 2nd July  15th July  

August 6th August 19th August   
September 3rd September   9th September 

October 1st October 21st October   

November 5th November  11th November  
December 3rd December    

 



[HmisDisabledCruesterView.doc] 

SHETLAND ISLANDS COUNCIL 
(Cruester View, Lerwick) 

(Parking Place for Disabled Person’s Vehicle) 
Order 2014 

 
NOTICE is hereby given that Shetland Islands Council propose to make the 
above named Order under Sections 1, 2, 32 and 35 of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984, as amended. 
 
1 The general effect of the proposed Order is that a parking place in 

Cruester View, Lerwick, at the frontage of Number 1, shall be used 
exclusively for the causing to remain at rest or the leaving of any vehicle 
which is being driven by a disabled person or used for the transportation 
of a disabled person and which displays in the relevant position a 
disabled persons badge. 

 
2 Nothing in Article 1 above shall apply so as to prevent the permitting to 

stay at rest of any; 
 

• Police or Emergency Service Vehicle; 
• Vehicle used by Shetland Islands Council in the pursuance or exercise 

of statutory power or duties. 
 
3 A copy of the proposed Order together with a plan showing the area of 

road affected and a Statement of Reasons for the making of the 
proposed Order, may be inspected at the Roads Service, Gremista, 
Lerwick, ZE1 0PX during normal office hours. 

 
4 Any person wishing to object to the proposed Order must send an 

objection in writing specifying the grounds on which the objection is made 
to the undersigned by 7 March 2014. 
 
 

Maggie Sandison 
Director of Infrastructure Services 

Proper Officer for Shetland Islands Council 
Infrastructure Services Department 

Grantfield 
Lerwick 

ZE1 0NT 
 

 5 February 2014 
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Planning Applications 

Planning Applications for Lerwick Community Councils Comments 

 

 Erect workshop/store  

North Ness Lerwick Shetland ZE1 0LX  

Ref. No: 2014/003/PPF | Received: Tue 07 Jan 2014 | Validated: Mon 03 Feb 2014 | 

Status: Pending Consideration  

 Erect dwellinghouse  

North Of Mavine Cottage Lower Sound Lerwick Shetland ZE1 0RL  

Ref. No: 2014/048/PPF | Received: Thu 13 Feb 2014 | Validated: Fri 14 Feb 2014 | 

Status: Pending Consideration  

 

http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=MZ4OS9OA01E00
http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=N0Y1V7OA01E00
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Lerwick Planning Applications – February 2014 

The applications noted below are a list of Lerwick Planning Applications for February 2014.  They are for added 
information only and do not require comment from Lerwick Community Council. 

 Erect signage  

Esplanade Lerwick Shetland ZE1 0LL  

Ref. No: 2014/055/ADV | Received: Thu 20 Feb 2014 | Validated: Thu 20 Feb 2014 | 

Status: Pending Consideration  

 Screening opinion for proposed residential development  

North Staney Hill Lerwick Shetland ZE1 0PJ  

Ref. No: 2014/040/SCR | Received: Mon 10 Feb 2014 | Validated: Mon 10 Feb 2014 | 

Status: Pending Consideration  

 Prior notification to remove two trees  

4 Hillhead Lerwick Shetland ZE1 0EJ  

Ref. No: 2014/045/PN | Received: Mon 10 Feb 2014 | Validated: Mon 10 Feb 2014 | 

Status: Pending Decision  

 Planning permission in principle for residential development  

North Staney Hill Lerwick Shetland ZE1 0PJ  

Ref. No: 2014/039/PAN | Received: Fri 07 Feb 2014 | Validated: Fri 07 Feb 2014 | 

Status: Pending Consideration  

 

http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=N1AZA5OA01E00
http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=N0SA2ROA01H00
http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=N0XZZ6OA01E00
http://pa.shetland.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=N0S8YLOA01H00
LCC Clerk
Typewritten Text
Item 15

LCC Clerk
Typewritten Text


	LCC Agenda March'14.
	LCC Minute February'14
	Proposal of Application-Staney Hill-Add Info
	North Staneyhill Planning - Site Location Plan
	Shetland LEADER Programme 2014-20
	LEADER poster
	re Cycling in Shetland Rd Safety Advisry Panel
	cycling in Shetland
	cycling in Shetland.pub

	CC By-Election'14
	to 2014-014 Late Hours Catering Extensions
	to 2014-015 rd Policing Priorities
	Review 2013-376 Bankfield-Planning App
		Shetland

		Islands Council

	Director: Neil Grant

	Development Services 

	8 North Ness Business Park

	Telephone:	01595  744800

	If calling please ask for:

	Dear Ms Semple


	'14-'15 CC Core Funding Approved
	LCC Core Funding Finan Rpt-Feb'14
	Sheet1

	LCC CDF Finan Rpt-Feb'14
	Sheet1

	TSB Awards Feb 2014
	TSB awrds & Funding Surgeries '14
	TSB Surgery Tour Schedule 2014
	01_CruesterView_Proposal
	Maggie Sandison
	5 February 2014

	P01_CruesterView2014
	Kanterstead Rd-Revocation Pk Place Disbld Pers Vhcl
	Feb'14-Planning Apps for LCC Comment
	Feb'14-Lk Planning Apps



